St. Gregory Parish Council Meeting, March 28, 2019
Members Present:  Fr. Peter, Terry Luckett, Tim Hutchins, Ron French, Steve Bagby, Tiphanie Peake
Mary Ellen Howard, Joe Portman Jr, Laverne Williams, Mark Olligies 

Members Absent:  Dennis Roush, Trish Hart
Meeting opened with a prayer.
Old Business:
· Discussions concerning possible expansion of our school/parish continued and was part of New Business (See New Business- expansion for school/parish and house for sale adjoining St. Gregory)
New Business:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Expansion for school/parish & house adjoining St. Gregory property- Parish Council Chairperson Terry Luckett was approached by email regarding Jerome Brinners property, which is adjoining St. Gregory.  The family of Jerome Brinner reached out to Parish Council/Fr. Peter, to see if St. Gregory would have an interest in purchasing the home and lot that adjoins St. Gregory before they put it in realtor’s hands.  This property is located at 400 Samuels Loop.  This property would “complete the square” of St. Gregory’s grounds and it would allow extra building space for school/parish.  Also, for future expansion if needed for such things as parking, playground, etc…  Fr. Peter has already been in contact with the Archdiocese regarding this opportunity and Parish Council was in favor of looking into the purchase.  The family is preparing the home to be viewed and is waiting for the appraisal.  
· Church Safety- Steve Bagby is still collecting information for training Ushers/Parishioners for a safety team.  This will allow the parish to be prepared/pro-active in case of an emergency situation. 
· School/Teacher survey for parents was viewed and will be going out to parents in the next couple weeks.  It is comprised of 32/33 questions along with a comment section.  This will help get feedback on the school and staff.  There will be a cutoff date set so that the information can be gathered in a timely manner.
· There will be two at-large positions available for parish council in July 2019.  Nomination forms are in the gathering area and on the website.  It will be listed in the bulletin during the whole month of April and selection will be at the end of May.  
· Parishioner concerns over germs were discussed.  Father Peter advised if anyone was ill to not shake hands and not receive the wine.  Bulletin announcement along with Father relaying the message at Mass to make parishioners aware.  
Committee Reports/ Member Issues
· Administration- Landscaping was done around St. Gregory grounds.  For future reference, someone offered their services in ordering marble statues if one is sought in the future.  St. Gregory Picnic will be June 22 and will have booths, dinner, games, whiskey city cruisers, beer, super raffle and more.  Raffle tickets will be $10 a ticket and the main prize will be $10,000.  St. Thomas is letting us use their booths and lots of help will be needed.
· Formation- Mission was well received.  
· Worship- Worship Committee met March 21 to go over details for Holy Week.  
· Service- No report, Service Committee will meet April 2. 
· School Board- Mary Ellen Howard represented the school board. Enrollment for next school year is already at 186 students.   Ron French will reach out to parents of students who have recently left.  Questions regarding Adopt A Student and if funds stayed here at St. Gregory.  Communication that 100% of funds for Adopt A Student are for St. Gregory students in need to be put in bulletin.  
· Pastor’s report- Statue could be delivered as early as June.  St. Gregory parishioner Tom Wimsett was honored by the Catholic Education Foundation.  Discussion and possible hosting of Room at the Inn at an offsite location.
Next parish council meeting will be Tuesday, May 14, at 7:00 PM. The meeting was adjourned and closed with a prayer. Minutes by: Tammy Manley  
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